



## Minutes of Grindleton Parish Council

7.30pm 12<sup>th</sup> August 2020 The Pavilion, Main hall, Grindleton

Present: Cllrs Lorraine Halley; Chris Dumon; and Alan Fielding. In attendance; Eileen Flatley

### 1. Apologies for Absence

Peter Entwistle and James Towler

Due to unforeseen circumstances, Cllr Hutton was unable to attend the meeting at short notice so therefore the meeting was cancelled as not enough Councillors to full fill the criteria to continue. However, Cllrs Halley, Fielding and Dumon discussed some of the items on the agenda and can follow up on these items for the next meeting in September.

### 1. Speeding Restrictions

The Councillors have received various complaints from villagers regarding the speeding issue through the village. It would appear that complaints regarding incidents need to be logged to the police rather than LCC. Also discussed more signage around the village and whether having 'voluntary speeding officers' to record the speed of vehicles at different times of the day, in various locations, might be a deterrent. Cllr Halley and E Flatley will look into this for the next meeting.

### 2. The Duke of York

Mr Stansfield has now taken the pub off the market. He has listened to what the villagers have said and is submitting new plans in the coming months.

### 3. SID Sign

The SID sign is to be installed on 1<sup>st</sup> September. Cllr Dumon will contact Cllr Hutton regarding a pole for the sign.

### 4. Repairs List

Repairing the stiles around the village is becoming more difficult due to the location of some and as these are the responsibility of the land owner, should the PC take on this task? Cllr Halley and Fielding will look into this and which ones need repairing.

### 5. Pin Fold

The Pin Fold has now been gravelled over and the bench replaced. This is in need of some repair, Cllr Dumon will take on this task.

### 6. Consumer alerts

Graham has now put a link on the PC website for Parish Announcements and Alerts. Cllr Halley will put a message on PC Facebook to encourage villagers to access this.



---

**7. Waste bins**

Cllr Halley asked for everyone to monitor the bin at the top of the Brow on a Monday to see whether this has been emptied on a Monday and to let her know as she can report directly to someone so that it gets emptied on a regular basis.

**8. Lengthsman**

Cllr Dumon reported that unfortunately Mark was unable to keep to the hours he said he could manage so suggestions have been made as to buying some equipment and tools and the PC maintain the village on a rota basis. This is to be discussed at the next meeting.

**9. AONB sign**

Cllr Halley has organised a meeting for the 15<sup>th</sup> September at 2pm the Cherry Trees with a representative from the Forest of Bowland regarding having a AONB sign in the centre of the village.

The meeting closed at 8.45pm